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Tena koutou katoa e nga rangatira,  Warm greetings

We wanted to emphasize the crucial importance of enhancing the participation and partnership of indigenous peoples within the United Nations, our representation in the General Assembly, and the Human Rights Council.  As we strive for a more inclusive and sustainable future, it is imperative that we recognize the immense value, unique perspectives, wisdom, and contributions of indigenous communities.

We possess an intimate understanding of our lands, and ecosystems. Our traditional knowledge systems have sustained us for generations. We have invaluable insights into climate change, biodiversity, conservation, sustainable development, and preserving culture and peaceful relations. By including our voices, we can foster more effective policies that address the complex challenges we all face.

States and the UN must acknowledge and provide redress  for state colonisation, historical injustices, and systemic marginalization indigenous peoples have endured.  

Resourcing rights knowledge for and by our communities and equally funding indigenous delegations are but two ways this can be achieved.

In addition the recognition of Indigenous nations as having equal and well-funded participation as states do at the United Nations.  The ability to fly our flags, to be supported by the council to meet on indigenous lands, in indigenous ways to bring matters collectively to the HRC would assist in our development and the realisation of rights.

To enhance the participation of indigenous peoples in  the United Nations, we also propose the following:

Establish and validate indigenous mechanisms for reporting that ensure indigenous peoples have meaningful partnership and leadership in designing, implementing, and evaluating all UN policies and programs that directly affect us. Require member states to equally resource indigenous representation in their national delegations to the UN.

We call upon the UN and states to Increase support for rights knowledge in our communities to enable indigenous peoples to actively organise, meet and engage in international forums, including the UN. All our indigenous peoples in our families and communities must know their rights to better participate in the UN.  Tihei mauri ora!  


